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	Ein cyf / Our ref: 047/21/FOI 


	Dyddiad / Date: 24th May 2021 


Further to your request for information dated 12th May 2021, I am pleased to provide the following response. 

Your request:
Please provide data held on the number of deaths, for any reason, within 28 days of a Covid-19 vaccination.
You further clarified that you require this information from 8th December 2020 to 8th May 2021, for all deaths registered within 28 days of a Covid-19 vaccination in Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board (BCUHB).
Our response:

In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000, this letter acts as a Refusal Notice under section 17 of the Act.

This is not information that the Health Board routinely compiles or stores in a central location. In order to identify whether patients had received a Covid-19 vaccination within 28 days prior to their death, we would have to carry out a specific exercise to collate this data. From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that to comply with your particular request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. This is currently £450. In reaching this decision, we estimate that it would take staff in excess of 382 hours to review the 1,529 individual records for the patients who have died for any reason within the timeframe specified. This figure is based on a timescale of 15 minutes per record, there being 1,529 records to review. Therefore, to obtain the data would work out at approximately 382 hours @ £25.00 per hour (cost permitted under the Act) = £9,550. 

As you will be aware this is not an exemption which requires us to consider the application of the public interest test. 

Under our obligation to advise and assist, we have provided website links to the Office of National Statistics (ONS) where you will be able to access further information on deaths following a Covid-19 vaccination. 
Deaths following a COVID-19 vaccination - Office for National Statistics (ons.gov.uk)

We welcome correspondence through the medium of Welsh
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